
 
 

  
 
  
 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Evening 4:30 pm  
Sunday Morning 8:00 & 10:00 am 
Monday - Friday 7:30 am 

 

CONFESSION 
Saturday 3:30–4:15 pm 
Other times by appointment 

BENEDICTION 
First Friday 8:00 am 
 

Call the Parish Office to make 
arrangements: 
 To join the parish  
 For a wedding (6 months in advance)  
 For Baptism class information  
 For Anointing of the Sick: Those who 
are seriously sick or have been ill for  
a long period of time should receive 
the Sacrament of the Sick and Holy 
Communion.  
 If you are home-bound because of 

illness and would like to be visited, 
please call.  

MINISTRY LEADERS 
MCs: Gabe Trussoni  
Mike Vanderploeg  
William Arnold 

Weekend Servers  
  (Middle and High Schoolers):  

Holly Gorman  

Readers: Mary Jo Reinders  

Extraordinary Ministers of the 
Eucharistic: Carolyn Steingraeber  

Petition Readers: Barb Clements 

Ushers: Tom Kratt 

Offering Families: Call the office to       
       volunteer 

Rosary Leader Schedule:  
       

Weekday Servers (Grade Schoolers):  
      Stephanie Gauger 

Weekday Readers: Caryl Doberstein 

Weekday Eucharistic Ministers: 
      Carolyn Steingraeber  
 

PARISH CONTACTS 
Office Ass’t Dir: Elizabeth Skemp 

Finances: Steve McGovern, 
      Luci Johnson 

Building Maintenance:  
      Carl Francksen 

Scrip Coordinators: 782.2953 ext. 1 
       Paul Poehling, Pat Hammes 

Website: Jennifer Kulzer 

Music Director: 782.2953 ext. 4  
       Pauline Connell  

Religious Education: Pauline Connell 

RCIA & Confirmation Preparation: 
       Jennifer Kulzer 

First Communion & Reconciliation 
Preparation: Pauline Connell 

Funeral Lunch Coordinator:  
      Bernice Lansing 

Bulletin Editor: Pauline Connell 

Sacristan: Jean Kachel 

Women’s Club: Helen Roop 

Men’s Club: Ken Hanson 

Widow & Widowers Group:  
      Barb Schmitz, Loretta Clarkin 

 

THIRD SUNDAY OF ADVENT 
December 13, 2020 

 

 

Pastor                    
Rev. Peter Raj 

Deacon  
David Allen 

Blessed Sacrament Parish 
Office: 782.2953 | Fax: 785.1064  

Email: office@bsplacrosse.org 

Web: bsplacrosse.org  

Address: 130 Losey Blvd.,  
La Crosse, WI 54601 

Blessed Sacrament School 
Principal Kay Berra  

Office: 782.5564 | Fax: 782.7765 

Aquinas Catholic Schools 
Office: 784.8585 
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MASS INTENTIONS 

 
FACE MASKS ARE REQUIRED IN CHURCH 

     
                                                

MON 12/14   7:30  John of the Cross 
           +Stephen & +Eleanor Pavela 
TUES 12/15     7:30  Advent Weekday          
                    +James & +Betty Callan 
WED 12/16     7:30  Advent Weekday 
               +Maxine Garvalia 
      2:20 pm  +Richard & +Diane Franke 

Grade School children will be attending the Mass 
On Wednesday afternoons. 

These Masses ARE NOT OPEN to others. 
       
THU 12/17      7:30  Late Advent Weekday                                        
                     Intention of the Levi Family 
FRI 12/18     7:30  Late Advent Weekday 
           +Joesan Gabar 
 SAT 12/19      Late Advent Weekday 
               NO 7:30 Mass 
      

FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT 
Celebrant: Father Raj 
Assisting: Deacon Allen and MC 
No altar servers; No Eucharistic Ministers 
 
SAT 12/19         4:30       +Wenzel & +Margaret Schubert    
SUN 12/20        8:00        For the People of the Parish 
             10:00        +Donald “Porky” Finn 
 

The Rosary is prayed before our weekend Masses        
beginning about 20 minutes before Mass starts.                  

The leaders Dec 19 & 20: 
4:30 The Quillins   
8:00 The Clements   
10:00 The Roops     

CONFESSIONS 
Saturdays, 3:30-4:15 

Or call Father Raj for an appointment 
 

   
PRAYER OF SPIRITUAL COMMUNION 

My Jesus, I believe that You are present                  
in the Blessed Sacrament. 
I love You above all things,                              

and I desire You with all my heart. 
Since I cannot now receive You sacramentally,            

I ask You to come spiritually into my heart. 
I embrace You as if You were already in my heart          

and unite myself to You completely. 
Please do not let me ever be separated from You. 

Amen. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

ADVENT VIRTUAL PARISH MISSION 
“Preparing for the Birth of the Christ Child              

through the Eyes of St. Joseph” 
There will be 4 presentations, 30-40 minutes each. 
Each presentation will be available on the Friday 

preceeding that Advent Sunday: 
diolc.org/advent                                  

Week 3: That Holy Night, through Joseph’s Eyes        
Father Woodrow Pace, presenter 

Week 4: Joseph, Son of David…You are to Give 
Him the Name Jesus                                

Bishop William Callahan, presenter 
 
 

CHRISTMAS MASSES 
Because of the restriction on the number of 

people who can gather, you MUST reserve your 
places for the Mass you plan to attend. 

Call 782-2953, ext. 2, or email 
office@bsplacrosse.org. 

Christmas Eve 
4:00 pm (max. 125) – in church 

4:15 pm (max. 100) – in Parish Center 
6:00 pm (max. 125) – in church 

Christmas Day 
10:00 am (max.125) – in church 

 
 
 

 CONFESSION TIMES FOR ADVENT 
There will not be Confessions at the Cathedral all day 

during the week of Christmas. 
 
         Blessed Sacrament Parish 
Wednesday, December 16, 6-8 pm 

(Religious Ed students & parent, 6:00-6:15 pm)  
Saturdays, 3:30-4:15 pm 

 
St. Joseph the Workman Cathedral 

Mon-Fri, 11:30-11:55 am 
Tues, 4:15-5:05 pm 

Wed, 5:00-6:00 pm (Adoration also) 
Thurs, 6:00-6:50 pm 

Sat, 9:00-9:30 am; 3:45-4:15 pm; 4:00-4:50 pm 
 

Roncalli Newman Parish 
Tues, 4:15-5:05 pm Fri, 11:00-11:50 pm 

Wed, 11:00-11:50 am      Sat, 4:00-4:50 pm  
     Thurs, 6:00-6:50 pm 
 

Mary, Mother of the Church 
Wed, 4-5 and 7-9 pm (use main churchdoors) 

Confessions in Mother’s Room 
 



 

AROUND THE PARISH  

PARISH SUPPORT COMING UP 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday – Thursday                  

9am – noon and 1-4 pm 
Friday                              

9am-noon 
 
 

CHRISTMAS DECORATING VOLUNTEERS 
Wednesday, December 23 

Lots of helping hands will be needed 
at 9:30 to set up the Manger, hang 

wreaths, etc. 
Plus, Carl Francksen will be looking for 
a small army of men to cut trees from 
the Skemp farm on top of the bluff, 

take them to church, set them 
SECURELY in their stands, and 
artistically add strings of lights. 

Call Bernice Lansing at 793-1972 to 
volunteer. 

 
FINANCIAL HELP FOR OUR RETIRED 

RELIGIOUS 
There are envelopes in the pews 

today for your donations. The Sisters 
and Brothers who gave their lives to 

teach and minister in the Church 
need our help in their retirement 

years. Make your check to our Parish 
and note it for this cause.   

 

 
WARMING CENTER UPDATE 

Our parish has joined forces with 
Roncalli Newman to man the 

Warming Center. Our date is the 
2nd Saturday of the month. 
Names of those who have 

volunteered or expressed interest 
in helping were forwarded to 
Newman; they will handle the 

scheduling. Our next opportunity 
is Saturday, January 9.  Part of 

the ministry is providing a meal, 
and we will be doing that 3 of 
the 4 Saturdays each month.     

To jump on board                 
contact Tony Weisse at 

anthonyweisse@gmail.com. 
 
 

MEMORY STONES 
A lovely way to remember a 

loved one, or honor someone or 
event is with a memory stone on 

our church’s East plaza. There 
are 2 sizes:                       

12’ X 12”  $350 
6” X 12”  $175 

Call the parish office to order 
your stone. Etching occurs during 

the warm months. 

 
 SCRIP NEWS 

There are volunteer $crip sellers in 
the office daily 9:00-noon. 

Masks are required face-wear. 
Stop in to place your order or call 
the $crip office at 782-2953, ext. 1, 

or email orders: 
SCRIP@bsplacrosse.org so your order 
is ready when you stop by. Thanks to 
our volunteer Scrip sellers.  Aquinas 

families, remember that the full 100% 
of the rebate can be applied to 

your tuition bill.  
___________________ 

 
POINSETTIAS FOR CHRISTMAS 

If you would like to remember a 
loved one who has died or honor 

someone/family, you may purchase 
poinsettias to be used in decorating 

our church for Christmas in their 
honor or memory. 

Call the parish office with the 
name(s) and get the pricing of the 

plants. 
Your help on December 23 at 9:30 
would be greatly appreciated as 
we decorate our sanctuary and 

Parish Center to celebrate 
Christmas.  

 BUDGET  
July 1, 2020- June 30, 2021 

Needed Weekly $13,000 
Received Dec 6                   10,843 

 

COMING UP 
Dec 12/13 Collection for Retired 
               Religious 
Dec 14-20 Our week for Mobile Meals 
Dec 23  Decorating the church for 
               Christmas, 9:30 am 
Dec 24 & 25 Mass times: Dec 24 – 4:00 
and 6:00pm in church and 4:15pm in 
               Parish Center. 
Dec 25 – 10:00 am in church 
Dec 31 – Mass at 5:15 pm for Holy Day; 
 No cocoa/cookie party after. 
Jan 9 Our night to help man the 
              Warming Center. 
 
Then: “Head, shoulders, knees and 
toes.” 
Now: “Wallet, glasses, keys and 
phone.” 
 

 

USHERS NEEDED 
We welcome men and women 

high school age and older to help 
out at Mass by serving as ushers. 

Sign up on our parish website: 
bsplacrosse.org. Additional help will 

be needed for the Christmas Eve 
and Christmas Day Masses. 

 
FORMED.ORG 

As we draw closer to Christmas, join 
with Father Larry Richards as he 

discusses the Mystery of Christmas 
on Formed.org. In this talk, Father 

Richards reminds us that in the 
mystery of Christmas, God gives 

humanity His Greatest Gift – the Gift 
of His Son to the world.  

Use our parish code: K2768J 
 

REST IN PEACE                   
Virginia Larkin, 

wife of Tom 

INTENTIONS FOR MASSES IN 2021  
We are now scheduling 

intentions for Masses for 2021.  
Call the parish office at 782-2953, 

ext. 2, or stop in to schedule 
Masses. DO NOT leave your 

requests on voice mail; you must 
contact Elizabeth Skemp. One 

person may request 3 Masses for 
someone during the next year, 

one on the weekend, a holyday 
or a holiday, and 2 during the 

week. The dates must be a 
minimum of 6 weeks apart.         
The stipend is $10 per Mass.  

 
HYMNALS 

We are directed by the Diocese 
to refrain from having hymnals in 
the pews for common use at this 

time. 
 
 



 

 
 

AROUND TOWN 
  

 
CONFIRMATION NEWS 

 
Dear Parishioners, 
Usually during this time of the year I come 
before you and invite you to lift up in prayer our 
young people preparing for Confirmation. If 
possible I also ask you to send them a letter 
indicating what our faith means to you. This year 
Confirmation prep, along with many other 
things, looks a little different, but prayer does not 
require proximity to be effective. Below is the list 
of the young people from our parish who are 
preparing for Confirmation this year. Please 
keep them in your prayers and, if you feel led to 
write a letter to one of them, please return it to 
the parish office to my attention (but with their 
name on it). I will make sure the letters are 
delivered. Thank you for lifting them up in 
prayer. 

          Blessings, 
                  Jennifer Kulzer 

 
 

CONFIRMANDI 2021 
Elizabeth Bagniefski 

Kaitlin Groth 
Jacob Hillebrand 
Gregory Kusmitch 

Damien Lee 
Aaron Lepak 

Zachary Morgan 
Jack Murphy 

Alexandra Roupe 
Robert Skemp 
Henry Suttie 

Esmeralda Valera 
Estella Weisse 

 
 

THE CHRISTMAS STORY IN THE GOSPEL OF LUKE 
Tuesday, December 15, 7-8 pm 

Franciscan Spirituality Center or via Zoom 
John McHugh, Presenter 

Limited seating; register by Dec 10; $10 
_________________________ 
DEPRESSED ANONYMOUS 

Free meetings Mondays, 5:30-6:30,                         
by conference call 

A 12-step program for those dealing with depression and 
needing to generate positive energy, form friendships and 

find support. 
Call Gayle, 608-406-7990. 

Sponsored by Franciscan Spirituality Center 
 

 
CHRIST OUR CORNERSTONE 

Our beautiful Cathedral is celebrating a 60th + 
birthday, and showing its age. Everyone is aware that 
the scaffolding around the steeple isn’t there for looks. 
In fact, some of the stone-work has become loosened 

with age, so, to prevent something terrible from 
happening, it is being repaired, re-fastened, and in a 

few cases rebuilt. Along with this façade work, the 
mechanical elements of this grand building are in 

need of replacing and updating. 
Because the Cathedral is our “Mother Church” we are 

being invited to help with this important work which 
will carry the building far into the future. Bishop 

Callahan has convened the best collaborators for this 
project. Around the Diocese CHRIST OUR 

CORNERSTONE will be a focus beginning soon. We will 
be providing information from the Committee as it 

becomes available. 
Our Cathedral is a Faith Focus for us, the “launch-

pad” for sacraments in that the Holy Oils and Sacred 
Chrism used at Baptisms, anointings, Confirmation, 

and ordinations are blessed and consecrated at the 
Chrism Mass during Holy Week. Priestly and 

Deaconate ordinations occur in our Mother Church, 
as well. As information comes our way on the needs of 
the Cathedral building, let us prayerfully consider how 

this grand structure is part of our own Faith life.  
          

           
 Seminarians to pray for this week 

 Sunday John Duranso 
Monday Someone who is being called 

             Tuesday Deacon Arturo Vigueras 
 Wednesday Deacon Eric Mashak 
 Thursday Deacon Timothy Reither 
 Friday  Matthew Bowe 
 Saturday Steven Weller 
 

PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS 
Heavenly Father, You renew Your Church in every age 
by raising up Priests, Religious Sisters and Brothers to be 
outstanding in holiness, living witnesses of Your 
unchanging truth and love. Fill the hearts of our young 
men and women with the spirit of courage and love, 
and enliven in them an awareness of their vocation 
that they will graciously answer Your call. 
Give to parents the grace they need to encourage 
vocations among their own children. Help them to act 
on this grace through the example of their lives and 
through their prayer. 
Raise, in a special way, worthy Priests and 
Consecrated Religious. May they be ardent but 
gentle servants of Your Gospel. Give them as a gift to 
Your Church in the Diocese of La Crosse and keep 
them faithful in their dedication to You and Your 
people. Amen.  
 
 


